    LUDHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Due to Covid-19, the Parish Council will not be holding the meeting in person, but will be circulating and publishing the basic information for the month, including a list of payments, below.           
  Jo Beardshaw                      Clerk and RFO
AGENDA – 7.04.20
1. To approve the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 3rd March 2020
2. To review Parish Councillor Reports
a. Cllr Usher.  SNAP report – see appendix 1
b. Cllr Usher.  Senior Flood warden report – see appendix 1
c. Cllr Usher.  Scam prevention meeting – see appendix 1
d. Playground report – playground closed due to COVID
e. Clerk.  Village Litter Pick.  Cancelled due to COVID
f. Chairman – information regarding Ludham COVID Response:
i. ‘I am sure all councillors are aware that a system is in place to assist any Ludham resident that needs help during the Coronavirus Outbreak. This was instigated by our local churches with a little help from the Parish Council. Ken Grapes is the main leader of this and in consultation with myself and Margaret Watts has come up with an excellent system based around the car share scheme. This has been widely advertised and is being used very successfully. As Ludham was one of the first villages to have a help system we have in fact been consulted by other villages who have now set up schemes. We have joined NNDC with the help they are offering should assistance be required.
I would like to thank all who have offered their time and help.’
g. Cllr Pinning.  Village Hall hedge.  To confirm that the hedge was cut to the satisfaction of local residents.
h. Cllr Lupson.  Millenium Wood trees / impact of trees on allotments.  Note: The Chairman has reviewed the trees and the allotments and does not believe that any work is required at this time
i. Cllr Gabriel – Webnos login for defibrillator.  Information to follow
3. To make a list of future agenda items to be discussed when the Parish Council holds a meeting
a. To consider the LPC nomination of Trustee on the Womack Trust
4. To note responses to planning applications as follows: 
a. PF/20/0427.  Green Acres, Norwich Road.  Conversion of attached garage to habitable accommodation including raising roof and rear extension, timber cladding to front and side elevation and erection of detached double garage.  The Parish Council supported this application, following the same application in 2019, which the PC supported
b. BA/2020/0098/LBC.  How Hill Trust, How Hill.  Replace 5 flat roofs.  No response sent as the application is a Listed Building Consent
c. PF/20/0433.  High Mill Hill.  Demolition of existing workshop building and erection of two storey dwelling with link to former mill (to be converted to form part of the dwelling); new vehicular to Yarmouth Road.  The Parish Council, via email, resolved to object to this application on the grounds that an additional access to the Highway at that location would be dangerous
5. Outstanding Highways matters for updates:
a. ENQ900143514.  Flooding at Hall Common road. The Highways Engineer has asked if the Parish Council wishes to have this work undertaken
6. Finance
a. To confirm that the Chairman has signed and agreed a bank reconciliation for the previous month’s finances.
b. Payments.  To confirm via email that the Council AGREE the following payments.  The Clerk and Chairman will sign the cheques during COVID
	Date
	Format
	Payee
	Detail
	Amount £
	Inc VAT £

	7.04.20
	S/O
	Peakes
	Grass cutting
	509.00
	-

	7.04.20
	1282
	Clerk
	Salary and expenses 
	392.16
	

	1.4.20
	DD
	NEST 
	Pension (partly paid by Clerk)
	65.04
	

	7.04.20
	1283
	Priscilla Bacon Hospice
	Donation
	100.00
	

	29.03.20
	DD
	URM
	Glass recycling
	41.40
	6.90

	7.04.20
	1284
	HMRC
	Tax (paid by Clerk
	10.60
	

	7.04.20
	1285
	M Peake
	Norwich Road fence and removal of bench
	130.00
	

	7.04.20
	1286
	NALC
	Subscription
	288.42
	

	7.04.20
	1287
	K Debbage
	Hedge cutting
	336.00
	56.00


c. Receipts
7. To agree upon items for the Parish News 
a. Planning
b. Community Covid hubs
c. Parish Council contingency plans during Covid
d. BA Conservation Area review
8. To confirm that the next meeting of the Parish Council will NOT take place on Tuesday 5th May 2020 in the Church Rooms.  All meetings postponed during COVID-19.  Further information will be sent in the form of an agenda for the May meeting
